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 PLANNING CALENDAR 
 

AUGUST 2017 
Fri, August 4        11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch - Fried Chicken 
Fri, August 11        11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch - Shepherd’s Pie 
Sat, August 12          9:00 a.m. Calling Committee 
Wed, August 16         6:00 p.m. Officers’ Midyear Planning Dinner Meeting 
Fri, August 18        11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch - Baked Potato Bar with Chili, Broccoli, etc. 
Sat, August 19        11:00 a.m. All Masonic Family Picnic in cooperation with Grand Lodge, Shrine, ESMRC 
Fri, August 25        11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch - Sloppy Joes 
Sat, August 26         NOON El Jebel Shrine Annual Sportsmen’s Raffle (click on hyperlink for info) 
 

SEPTEMBER 2017 
Fri, September 1   NO CONSISTORY LUNCH 
Mon, September 4   Consistory CLOSED in observance of Labor Day Holiday 
Thu, September 7   Consistory CLOSED for Grand York Rite 
Fri, September 8   NO CONSISTORY LUNCH - Consistory CLOSED for Grand York Rite 
Fri, September 15       11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Fried Chicken) 
Mon, September 18   Stated Meeting - 25th Anniversary  - Parking Garage Available 
           5:30 p.m. Red Room Business Meeting 
           6:00 p.m. Dinner  (Chicken Wellington wrapped in Pastry) 
           7:00 p.m. Awards and Patents—Scottish Rite Foundation Program 
           7:30 p.m. Split Meeting 
Friday, September 22       11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Spaghetti with Meatballs & Sausage) 
Tue, September 26         6:30 p.m. Friends of the Scottish Rite (Prospect Night) 
Fri, September 29       11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Mexican Buffet) 
 

OCTOBER 2017 
Monday, October 2        6:30 p.m. KSA Meeting in Consistory Lodge Room 
Friday, October 6      11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch - Fried Chicken 
Friday, October 13      11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch 
Saturday, October 14        9:00 a.m. Calling Committee 
Monday, October 16   Stated Meeting (Feast of Tishri) Parking Garage Available 
          5:30 p.m. Red Room Business Meeting 
          6:00 p.m. Dinner  
          7:00 p.m. Entertainment - Feast of Tishri Observance 
          7:30 p.m. Split Meeting - 5 min. Oration by Orator, Centennial Lodge of Perfection 
Friday, October 20           11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch 
Saturday, October 21   El Jebel Ceremonial 
Saturday, October 21       6:30 p.m. OKTOBERFEST - Joint with El Jebel Shrine - Parking Garage Available 
Friday, October 27     11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch 
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 

        CONSISTORY OFFICE SUMMER HOURS: The office is open from 7:00a.m.-4:00p.m.  
        Monday - Thursday and 7:00am-12:30pm on Fridays  through  September 1st or  as  
        indicated  for  special  events.     During  our  summer  hours,  the  office  will  close  
        immediately following Friday afternoon lunch in the dining room. 
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By:  Bill Hickey, 33° 

Email:  wa3h@hotmail.com 

 

MUSINGS 

This month, close to 41 years to the day, I checked aboard my first overseas duty station - Na-
val Security Group Activity Edzell, Scotland.  This would be a monumental event for me, as not 
only was my wife’s maiden name “Campbell” - but I would later “find” Freemasonry and go 
through my degrees from EA to KT in literally one year.  My tenure in Scotland was not with-
out travail though, as on my first “vacation” in 3 years, my wife and I were in the Canary Is-
lands in January when we received word that her sister and brother-in-law were killed by a 
drunk driver in an accident in Arkansas.  That would cause us to cut short our vacation and re-
turn home on emergency leave for a month to deal with family situations for my wife.  Shortly 
thereafter, my wife became pregnant with our first child - a daughter born on Valentine’s Day 
1979 -  six months before I was transferred back to Washington DC (penance for my sins, obvi-
ously).  My daughter was 6 months old when we returned.  I would later have an opportunity 
to take her over to Scotland for about 2 weeks when she was 6 years old, but she has not 
been back since that time (32 years).  This month, I will have the opportunity to return to 
Scotland with my Bonnie Wee Lassie - to scatter her mother’s remains on a cairn that marked 
our first entry to Scotland all those years ago.  When researching the various things we want-
ed to do on this trip, I discovered the restaurant where we celebrated her pregnancy is STILL 
OPEN all these years later—and is thriving business-wise.  So, I will be taking the opportunity 
to take my daughter to that same restaurant while we are on our trip.  I’m sure you’ll under-
stand if I don’t get the September RiteWorks out “on schedule” as I won’t be back until literal-
ly 31 August, and as you might also imagine, getting internet connectivity in the rugged high-
lands of Scotland won’t be as reliable as what we’re used to having here in the states.   
 
And, now, a little of the “wisdom” of various friends and mentors of mine over my 40 years of 
being a Mason: 
 
How many of you have ever heard something like this: “They didn’t do things that way when I 
was in the East.”??  Well, an old Past Grand Patron of the OES of New Jersey answered with: 
“You’re right, and we used to go outside to go to the Bathroom.  We don’t do it that way any 
more either.” 
 
Change is the law of life.  And those who look only to the past or present are certain to miss 
the future.  - John F. Kennedy 
 
It takes courage to be creative.  Just as soon as you have a new idea, you are a minority of 
one.  - E. Paul Torrance 

Continued on next page 

mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
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  MUSINGS — Continued from previous page 

How do YOU define a “leader?”   
Henry Kissinger once said: A leader is an individual who created an alchemy of vision that 
moved people from where they were to places that they have never been before. 
General Colin Powell simplified that a bit: A leader is someone you CHOOSE to follow to a 
place you will not go by yourself. 
 
When the door of happiness closes, another opens, but often we look so long at the closed 
door that we just don’t see the one which has been opened for us. 
 
May you have enough happiness to make you sweet, enough trials to make you strong, 
enough sorrow to keep you human, enough hope to make you happy. 
 
Happiness lies for those who cry, those who hurt, those who have searched, and those who 
have tried, for only they can appreciate the importance of people who have touched their 
lives. 

HOW TO RUN ‘EM OFF 
A Member’s first night in the chair: 

Tell him how he is holding the rod incorrectly. 
Tell him how he is sitting with poor posture. 

 
A Member presents ritual for the first time:  

Correct him from the sidelines. 
Tell him all the mistakes he made. 

 
A member, begged to take an office: 

Next meeting chew him out because he doesn’t know his part. 
Next meeting tell him he must attend a Lodge of Instruction. 

 
A Newly Raised Brother: 

Tell him he must now do the dishes after each meeting. 
Tell him he must now take an office. 

 
Brothers before a degree: 

Warn them about the goat, knife, and anything else that is ‘cute.’ 
 

Attend lodge only occasionally … then: 
Ask from the sidelines why Lodge didn’t do so and so in the past. 

Verbally correct ritual whenever possible. 
Prompt loudly. 

 
As a sideliner make loud comments, such as: 

We used to do it perfectly. 
Why doesn’t anybody know their parts? 
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 From the  
Secretary’s Desk  

Matt Raia, 33° 

Continued on next page 

A Rockin Good Time was had by all at the Annual Summer Dinner.  The entertainment provid-
ed by Elvis was outstanding, and the food was excellent.  Those who wore costumes definitely 
added to the enjoyment.  (For some of you, I’m sure it was not too difficult to find your 
1950’s-style clothes to wear.)  Those who did not attend missed a really fun party.  Congratu-
lations to Brother Michael Zeff, 32°, KCCH (elect) and his committee for a job well done. 

Our next dinner party at Denver Consistory will be the OKTOBERFEST presented in conjunc-
tion with El Jebel Shrine.  Space is limited, so get your reservations in early.  (See flyer at the 
back of this issue for details.) 

The Secretary presented a 50-Year 
Certificate to Brother James W. 
Johnston. 

The Secretary presented a 50-Year Certificate 
to Brother Thomas R. Moss at the Eastern 
Star Masonic Retirement Community. 

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
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  From the Secretary’s Desk - Continued from previous page 

CONGRATULATIONS to the Denver Consistory 2017 HONORMEN ELECT 

32° KCCH Elects 
Bartley Arthur Corfee 

Joe Neal Cox 
Ronald Allen Dunsmore 

Ralph Eugene Hardy 
Timothy Noble Lambert 

Joseph Magoffin 
Jered Elson Minter 

Cecil Edward Souders 
Larry Eugene Tygart, Sr. 

Richard Merril Wenzel, III 
Michael Jay Zeff 

33° IGH Elects 
Scott Alan Anderson 
Earl C. Craddock, Jr. 

John Henry Mai 
Alexander James McIntosh 

Roy Ashworth Snyder 

MASTER CRAFTSMAN PROGRAM STUDY 
GROUP - There has been renewed interest in 
once again forming a Denver Consistory Master 
Craftsman Program Study Group.  When the 
Master Craftsman Program first began, a study 
group was formed at Denver Consistory.  Over a 
period of time, participation dwindled and the 
group disbanded.  If you are interested in re-
establishing a study group, please send an email 
to the Secretary at matt@denverconsistory.org  
Also, if you would be willing to assist as the co-
ordinator of the study group, please let me  
know. 

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
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smile.amazon.com/ch/20-2514839 

Support your Scottish Rite Masonic Center when you shop on Amazon by selecting 
smile.amazon.com.  Amazon will make a donation to the SRMC for your purchases and there 
is NO ADDITIONAL COST TO YOU!  If you would like additional information or assistance 
setting up access to Amazon Smile, contact Brother Bart Corfee, 32° KCCH.  Email: 
bart@corfeeassociates.com 303-901-3606 

smile.amazon.com/ch/20-2514839
mailto:bart@corfeeassociates.com
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Scottish Rite Foundation of Colorado 

by Vernon B. Ingraham, 33° GC 
Executive Secretary 

Scottish Rite Foundation of Colorado 
 

Deborah Hayes, Ph.D. Retires 
“Well Done, Thou Good and Faithful Servant” 

The Scottish Rite Foundation of Colorado and the Scottish Rite Masons of 
Colorado bid a fond farewell to our dear friend and colleague of many 
years.  On July 31, 2017, Dr. Deborah Hayes retired, completing 34 years 
of faithful service with Children’s Hospital Colorado and the Scottish Rite 
Foundation.  The following are several of many notable highlights during 
her tenure with these organizations: 
 1.  When Dr. Hayes came to Children’s in 1983, the only location 
serving children with speech-language disorders was at the hospital then 
near downtown Denver.  Since then, RiteCare funded services have been 
provided through clinic facilities in 21 communities across the state. 
         These services are provided either by Children’s (now in six of its locations from 
Broomfield to Pueblo) or 10 other speech therapy or early childhood language and learning 
organizations.  Dr. Hayes spearheaded each expansion initiative, identifying prospects, making 
recommendations, and implementing the partnership.  The additional 10 RiteCare partners 
became affiliated with us between 1986 and 2015. 
 2.  During Dr. Hayes’ 34-year tenure, 16,628 children in Colorado received RiteCare ser-
vices.  This represents 83% of the total number of 20,017 children served by Colorado Rite 
Care since 1953. 
 3.  In 2012 Dr. Hayes initiated an internet-based telehealth program, Telepractice.  This 
makes possible certain functions, such as speech therapy, to be provided through a video-
conferencing mode for children and their families in Colorado who are distant from clinic facil-
ities. 
 4.  Dr. Hayes also made many notable advances in our RiteCare Program such as (1) the 
Treasure Chest Program in 2000 focused on early language development, (2) the Graduate 
Scholarship Program in 2003, and (3) most recently, the Community Benefit Grants Program in 
2017. 
 
In 2003, Deborah became the inaugural chair holder of the $2 million Kelley Family/
Schlessman Family Scottish Masons Chair in Childhood Language Disorders awarded to her 
and Children’s Hospital Colorado.  This Chair was passed on to Deborah’s successor, Dr. Kristin 
Uhler, on August 1, 2017. 
 
Not  only  are  thousands  of  children  and  their  families  beneficiaries  of  her leadership and  

Continued on next page 
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vision, but also we in the Scottish Rite are equally gratified and blessed not only to have 
worked with her, but also to have counted her as a true friend and colleague.  We wish her 
and her husband, Jim, all the best in the years to come.  As we say ritually, “Well done, thou 
good and faithful servant.” 

 Deborah Hayes, Ph.D. Retires  — Continued from previous page 

And now … A Warm Welcome to Kristin M. Uhler, Ph.D. 
Deborah Hayes’ Successor as the Kelley Family/Schlessman Family 

Scottish Rite Masons Chair in Childhood Language Disorders 
 

Please join with us in welcoming Dr. Kristin Uhler to the RiteCare Pro-
gram.  On August 1, 2017, Dr. Uhler succeeded Dr. Hayes.  We warmly 
welcome Kristin as the Chair of Audiology, Speech Pathology, and 
Learning Services at Children’s Hospital Colorado and concomitantly 
the Kelley Family/Schlessman Family Scottish Rite Masons Chair in 
Childhood Language Disorders.  You will have an opportunity to meet 
her at the September 18th annual Scholarship Awards Program at Den-
ver Consistory. 
 
Dr. Uhler is a native of Sterling, Colorado, and received her B.A. Degree 
in Communication Disorders and Speech Sciences from the University of Northern Colorado.  
Her M.A. Degree in Audiology was earned from the University of Colorado - Boulder.  In 2008, 
she received her Ph.D. in Audiology from CU-Boulder. 
 
Dr. Uhler joined the faculty at the University of Colorado School of Medicine in 2009 and has 
been affiliated with Children’s Hospital Colorado since 2015.  She has practiced as an audiolo-
gist since 2000 with an emphasis in clinical practice, research, and teaching. 
 
Deborah Hayes and Kristin have been associated over the past two years with respect to facul-
ty research projects and clinical audiology services at Children’s.  Kristin recently told the 
Foundation’s Board of Trustees: 
 
“I have been impressed by the legacy of the Scottish Rite’s extensive programs made possible 
through the generous and enduring support of Scottish Rite Masons in the state.  My respect 
and admiration for your work is boundless.  Honoring the rich history and leadership of the 
Scottish Rite Foundation of Colorado will be my priority in the years ahead.” 
 
We look forward to working with Kristen in the coming years, promoting the mission of the 
Scottish Rite foundation and ever-striving towards our vision of giving every child in Colorado 
with speech and language disorders the opportunity to receive treatment and care.  
 
Welcome aboard, Kristin! 
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 FUN FACTS ABOUT AUGUST 

     August is named for Rome’s first emperor, Augustus Caesar - heir to Julius Caesar.  Before 
that, it was called Sextilis (sixth month) in the old Roman ten-month calendar, as it was the 
sixth month. 
     The Anglo-Saxons called August “Weodmonath” meaning “weed month.” 
 
August 3rd is Watermelon Day 
August 13th is Vinyl Record Day.  Listen to some good music. 
August 13th is National Lefthander’s Day 
August 15th is Lemon Meringue Pie Day 
August 21st will be a TOTAL ECLIPSE of the Sun 
August 30th is National Toasted Marshmallow Day 
 
The  moons  full  shadow  hasn’t crossed over any U.S. soil since 1991 
(in Hawaii), nor across any part of the contiguous 48 states since 
1979.  Moreover, a total solar eclipse hasn’t run coast-to-coast since 
1918.  Racing eastward at roughly 1 mile every 2 seconds, the lunar 
shadow cuts through central Idaho, Wyoming, Nebraska, and Mis-
souri.  Totality lasts longest just south of Carbondale, IL.  The swath 
of darkness continues across Tennessee and South Carolina, exiting 
northeast of Charleston, SC. 

July 23 - August 22  

Gladiolus (Sword Lily) 
Peridot Sardonyx 
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The PrelaTe’s 

pulpit 

Rev. Jim Harris, 33° 

I hope you are enjoying these days of summer, they are fleeting by very quickly.  This summer 
I have gone to Alaska with a church conference.  Our conference paid for most of my expens-
es.  I chair History and Archives for the Rocky Mountain Conference of the United Methodist 
Church and with members from conferences, we met in Alaska for a five-day meeting.  We 
got to see some of the beauty and wonder of Alaska.  It reminded me of Colorado many 
years ago.  We heard speeches and attended workshops on the importance of history which 
laid the foundation of our church.  I worshipped in a Russian Orthodox Church in which I 
stood for the whole service.  They believe you worship the Almighty standing up.  The priest 
told us that the people stand up for worship as they are able because they believe you should 
stand to worship God. 
 
As Grand Chaplain, I have enjoyed learning the history of many of the lodges in Colorado.  
Our Denver Consistory has a rich history.  In 1909, the lots were purchased at East 14th Ave-
nue and Grant Street.   When the membership was over 3,000, they authorized the construc-
tion of our present historic building, which was dedicated on May 14, 1925.  This is a date we 
should certainly celebrate.  Senator Henry Moore Teller was crowned the first SGIG in Colora-
do on October 18, 1882.  On October 22, 1919, the Rocky Mountain Consistory was char-
tered.  They met at 1770 Sherman Street for 73 years until they merged with the Colorado 
Consistory to form what we now know as the Denver Consistory in September 1992. 
 
The present building contains a 500-seat auditorium and a 250 seat dining room.  The Denver 
Consistory is proud to be a part of the downtown community, hosting many events such as 
the Channel 9 Health Fairs.  Our Cathedral Room is the regular meeting room and our main 
gathering area for reunions, funerals, and so on.  It is a special place and I consider it a sacred 
space as well.  I have prayed in there many times, other than at our meeting times. 
 
I also have a sacred place in the mountains to which I go for prayer.  We all should have that 
special place for prayer, silent reflection, and to be alone with the GAOTU.   
 
Have a great summer and remember to be positive, upbeat, and a light for those around you. 
 
Peace. 
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All Scottish Rite Masons in good standing are entitled to have a Rose Croix 
Funeral service at the time of their passing.  Members should advise their 
families of their wishes to have this beautiful service.  It is a very dignified  
service intended to help bring comfort to the family. 

The current members of the Denver Consistory Rose Croix Funeral Team 
are: Daniel A. Rivers, 32° KCCH - Chairman, John Buchanan, 33°, Scott A. 
Bates, 32° KCCH, Jerry Fenimore, 33°,  M. Edward Johnson, 33°,  Richard 
Mitchell, 33°,  Matthew Raia, 33°,  Roy Snyder, 33° Elect,  John Warren, 33°,  
Richard Wenzel, 32° KCCH Elect 

If you are interested in joining the Rose Croix Funeral Team and helping 
them, contact the office or Dan Rivers, 32° KCCH for more information. 

Otis Elvin Englen, 32°     03/11/2016 
Richard Martin Granberg, 32° KCCH  01/31/2012 
Ted Marvin Snook, 32° KCCH   07/06/2017 
Herbert Nathaniel Weil, Jr.,  32°   04/09/2017 
Leon Garland Witham, 32°    05/06/2017 

15 

ROSE CROIX FUNERAL TEAM 
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Special Birthdays 

90 Years Young 

Walter T. Denny 
Glen T. Kettelhut 
Myron C. Sykes 
William J. Wolfe 

 

80 Years Young 
Bruce D. Autler 
Jerry L. Beavers 

Stanley P. Boehm 
Gary G. Cassell 

Gary Griffith 
Louis C. Kling 

 

70 Years Young 
Larry H. Crist 

William C. DeVoe 
John M. DeWerff 

 

60 Years Young 
Howard K. Hohnstein 

Verle A. McBride 
 

50 Years Young 
Marshall T. Barrington 

John A. Thomason 
 

40 Years OLD? 
Benjamin D. Bridge To ALL our Brothers 

United States Coast Guard 

August 4, 1790 
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Denver  consistory 

Riteworks staff 

 

Matthew A. Raia, 33° - Bulletin Advisor 
303-861-4261  /  matt@denverconsistory.org 

 
Cathy Anderson - Technical Advisor/Correspondent 

303-861-4261  /  cathy@denverconsistory.org 
 OFFICE FAX: 303-861-4269 

 
John A. Moreno, 33° - Staff Photographer 

303-238-3635 
Scott Olson, 32° - Staff Photographer 

Danny Will, 32° KCCH - Staff Photographer 
 

Bill Hickey, 33°- Editor-in-Chief 
editor@denverconsistory.org 
D. J. Cox, 33° - Editor Emeritus 

970-980-4340 
 

Daniel Conway, 32° KCCH - Webmaster 
webmaster@denverconsistory.org 

 
This publication is produced monthly by and for the benefit of 
members, staff, and interested parties associated with the 
Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, Southern 
Jurisdiction of the United States of America, and more partic-
ularly the Denver Consistory in the Valley of Denver, Orient of 
Colorado.  The views expressed in this publication do not nec-
essarily reflect those of the Denver Consistory or its officers. 
 
Deadline for article submission is two (2) days after the 
monthly stated meeting (third Monday).  Articles should be 
approximately 250-1000 words long.  Where appropriate, 
relevant high-resolution images with proper credits may be 
included with your submission.  Articles may be submitted in 
hard copy to the office or by electronic format via email to 
the editor.  All articles are subject to editing and are pub-
lished without restrictions unless clearly marked as copyright-
ed.  No compensation is given for any articles, photographs, 
or other materials submitted or published. 
 
Notice of publication is provided to members of the Denver 
Consistory who have provided a valid email address.  The 
newsletter is published on the web site as an Adobe .pdf file.  
It requires the free Adobe Reader program to read. (A copy of 
this program can be found at http://www.adobe.com).  Cur-
rent and past issues (subject to available storage space) are 
available for viewing on the Denver Consistory Website. 
 
Questions pertaining to this publication should be forwarded 
to the Editor or the Consistory Office. 

All photographs and graphics used in this issue are in 
the public domain.    Facebook, Twitter, and LinkedIN 
logos are taken from a public domain library.  Meeting 
photographs by John Moreno. 
 
This publication is copyright 2017 by the Denver Con-
sistory -  ALL RIGHTS RESERVED.  Requests for re-
printing will be considered on a case-by-case basis by 
the Editor. 

Denver consistory  

publications committee 

Bill Hickey, 33° - Chairman 
 

If you have comments, constructive criticisms, 
recommendations, or articles for submission, 
please send them to the EDITOR, RiteWorks. 
 
THIS IS YOUR NEWSLETTER !!!  Let us know how 
we’re doing.  We need to know if you want to see 
something in particular that we haven’t published 
previously.  If you are receiving this e-newsletter, 
it is because we have a valid email address for 
you.  If you know of a Brother who has email but 
is not receiving these notices, PLEASE have him 
contact the Consistory Office and get his email 
updated or added to our database.  Contact: 

cathy@denverconsistory.org 
Or 

tom@denverconsistory.org 

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
mailto:cathy@denverconsistory.org
mailto:editor@denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.adobe.com
mailto:cathy@denverconsistory.org
mailto:tom@denverconsistory.org
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ALLEGIANCE 

The bodies of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, sitting in the Valley of Denver, Orient of Colo-
rado, acknowledge and yield allegiance to the Supreme Council (Mother Council of the World) of the Inspectors 
General, Knights Commander of the House of the Temple of Solomon. 

Ronald A. Seale, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Commander 

Stephen M. Munsinger, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Inspector General 

Orient of Colorado 

David W. Powell, 33° 
Personal Representative of the SGIG 

Valley of Denver 

T. Michael Tims, 32° KCCH 
Venerable Master 

Centennial Lodge of Perfection 

Daniel A. Rivers, 32° KCCH 
Wise Master 

Rocky Mountain Chapter, Rose Croix 

Robert W. Juchem, 32° KCCH 
Commander 

Colorado Council of Kadosh 

Matt Raia, 33° 
Secretary 
Recorder  
Registrar 

Clinton G. Keithline, 32° KCCH 
Master of Kadosh 
Denver Consistory 

Wayne Arner, 33° 
Treasurer 

Joe E. Kier, 33° 
Almoner 

James H. Harris, 33° 
Prelate 

mailto:miketims@me.com
mailto:rivers55@msn.com
mailto:rwjuchem@gmail.com
mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
mailto:k_autotop@msn.com
mailto:waner3@comcast.net
mailto:rckymn2000@yahoo.com
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OUR SOCIAL MEDIA PRESENCE 

Denver Consistory Web Page (New and Revised) 

http://www.denverconsistory.org 

QUESTIONS/COMMENTS:  Dan Conway, 32° KCCH 

Look for (search): 

Denver Scottish Rite Consistory 

http://www.facebook.com 

QUESTIONS:  Mike Brewer, 32° KCCH 

Look for us (follow): 

@DenvrConsistory 

(Yes, the spelling is correct above) 

QUESTIONS:  Bryant Harris, 32° KCCH 

http://www.linkedin.com 

Search for:  Colorado Scottish Rite Masonry, Denver Consistory, Scottish Rite, or 

    Scottish Rite Freemasons (SGC) 

Primarily a “professional” 
networking site.   
QUESTIONS? 
Bill Hickey, 33º 

You need to “LIKE” us to see what is going on. 

http://www.denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.facebook.com
mailto:mike.brewer@gravatonenergyresources.com
mailto:bryantone56@covad.net
http://www.linkedin.com/
mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
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KING SOOPERS LOYALTY CARD 
The SRMC receives a donation from King Soopers when you use 
your card.  Money from the Loyalty Cards is used to help pay for 
maintenance and repairs to our building.  This is an easy way for 
you to donate money to the Denver Consistory Scottish Rite Ma-
sonic Center AT NO COST TO YOU !  If you do not have a card, 
you may obtain one from the office for $10.  The card is preload-
ed with $10 credit, so the card actually costs you nothing.  Take 
the card to the King Soopers service counter and add credit to 
your card and then use the card to pay for your purchases, in-
cluding fuel at King Soopers fuel centers, and the SRMC receives 
a donation.  You have to purchase food and gas anyway, so why 
not do so using a SRMC King Soopers Loyalty Card?  If you would 
like more information about the card, contact Brother Bill 
Skewes, 32° KCCH.  Email: bill@skewes.com  303-519-1240 

  http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090f4fafae2ea1ff2-scottish 

mailto:bill@skewes.com
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090f4fafae2ea1ff2-scottish
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